Our Mission Statement

Guided by Holy Scripture and the Holy Spirit, we the congregation of Holy Trinity pledge our lives to Christ. Through worship, love, and service to one another, we will bring witness and encouragement to the community.

Rector: The Rev. Robin Trevors 631-0087 (Cell) or 489-3002 (Church Office)

E-mail: holytrinity83@outlook.com; Website: holytrinity83@outlook.com; Website:

Bulletin Today. The bulletin if given to the glory of God and in loving memory of **Henry & Myrtle Wall, Edward & Pearl Ellsworth, Myrtle Young and Mandy Ivany** by Winston & Joan Ellsworth and Family.

Service Times for March 17 – March 24, 2019		
Sunday, March 17	Holy Communion (BCP)	8:30 a.m.
2 nd Sunday of Lent	Holy Eucharist (BAS)	10:30 a.m.
	Prayer & Praise	7:00 p.m.
Wednesday	Midweek Lenten Service: God's Will And My Dreams	7:30 p.m.
Thursday	Holy Eucharist (BAS)	9:30 p.m.
Sunday, March 24 3 rd Sunday of Lent	Holy Communion (BCP) Morning Prayer (BAS)	8:30 a.m. 10:30 a.m.

Welcome. A special welcome to anyone who is visiting with us this morning. Please introduce yourself to our Greeters and Clergy, and sign our guest book located in the fover.

Bible Study. The Monday morning study starts at 10 a.m. Everyone welcome.

Youth Group. The youth group will be volunteering at the Gospel Concert at St. Alban's tomorrow evening.

Prayer Ministry. During the 10:30 service this morning, a Prayer Team (Roy & Fred) will be at the back of the church. Should you wish healing prayer for yourself or for another or to offer a prayer of thanksgiving, you are invited to come to the prayer station during Communion.

Order of St. Luke (OSL). The monthly meeting/study will be this Tuesday at 7 p.m. There will be a Healing Service at Hollett's Retirement Centre this Wednesday at 1:30 p.m. Anyone is welcome to join us.

Our Lenten Journey. Please join us for the **Thy Will Be Done** special service for Week 2 of Lent. In this service, *God's Will And My Dreams*, we remember that, anointed by God to rule in Judah, King David followed God's will to shepherd his people, but often failed to live up to God's dream for him. We welcome the Good Shepherd into our lives who fulfills God's dream perfectly to gather his wandering sheep into the sheepfold of heaven.

Gospel Concert. St. Alban's Church will be hosting a Gospel Concert for the Friends of Joel on Monday, March 18, starting at 7 p.m. Freewill offering at the door, with all proceeds going to the *Friends of Joel* to assist with the purchase of a new wheelchair and accessible van.

Meals on Wheels Program. The program is accepting clients in Grand Falls-Windsor. If you know someone who could avail of this program, please email projectadmin@townofgfw.com or call 489-2158 or find us on Facebook: Meals on Wheels Grand Falls-Windsor.

ACW. The ACW would like to thank everyone who supported their fundraiser in aid of Lionel Kelland Hospice. Unfortunately, we have no tickets left.

Recyclables. The youth group has set up an account at the Recycling Depot. The account is called *Holy Trinity Youth Group*. If you would like to donate your recyclables to the youth group, that would be wonderful.

Watoto Children's Choir. Holy Trinity has been selected/offered the opportunity to co-ordinate the Watoto Children's Choir on <u>Sunday evening</u>, <u>May 19</u>. The Choir, whose members are orphans and vulnerable children, will present a vibrant worship experience. The children will share their personal stories and present new worship music from Watoto, Uganda.

Host Families Required for Watoto Children's Choir. Ten host families are required--7 families to host 1 adult and 2 children and 3 families to host 1 adult and 1 child. Ideally adult and children would sleep in separate beds but children are able to share a bed. Children range from 6-12 years old. Guest are to be picked up approximately 1 hour after the evening concert. The ACW are preparing supper for the group on Sunday evening. Host homes are asked to provide a night snack, breakfast and a bagged lunch for travelling the next day – which usually begins 8:30 - 9:00 a.m. The Watoto program has provided much helpful information to host families which will be given to host families as choir members are assigned. To take part in this enriching experience or if you had any questions, please phone Dolly Hart 489-9364, Barb Leyte 489-9332 or Audrey Bishop 489-6871.

Heating. Anyone using any part of the church that requires the thermostats to be adjusted, please ensure that the thermostat is reset to the original settings before leaving. It is your responsibility to reset the thermostat.

Greeters. Bill Reid, Roy Earle, George Thorne, Phyllis Woolfrey, Ann Shears

Bulletin. Items for the next bulletin must be submitted to Linda by <u>Thursday</u>, Please e-mail linda.pafford@nl.rogers.com or call (489-9801).